
CENTRAL HUDSON GAS & ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
284 SOUTH AVENUE 

POUGHKEEPSIE, NEW YORK 12601 
 

 
         October 15, 2008 
 
 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
 

Re: Housekeeping Filing 
 

 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
  
 The amended tariff leaves set forth below are filed by Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation 
(“Central Hudson” or the “Company”) on October 15, 2008 to become effective February 1, 2009. 
 

P.S.C. No. 12 – Gas 
 

3rd Revised Leaf No. 8 
3rd Revised Leaf No. 74 

12th Revised Leaf No. 159 
6th Revised Leaf No. 169 

2nd Revised Leaf No. 177 
11th Revised Leaf No. 186 
11th Revised Leaf No. 191 

 
 The purpose of this filing is to 1) update references to the Company’s Calendar of Gas 
Transportation Schedule; 2) add provisions to the retail access service classifications which are subject to 
the tax rates included in General Information Section 28; 3) correct grammatical errors and 4) remove 
references to the Transition Surcharge which is no longer applicable due to all marketers taking Central 
Hudson capacity as result of the Order in Case 07-G-0299. Since the August 30, 2007 Order in the 
aforementioned case required all utilities to file tariff changes effectuating mandatory capacity release for 
all marketers currently taking LDC capacity and grandfathering marketers using their own capacity, the 
Company did not remove the Transition Adjustment at that time. The subsequent March 28, 2008 Order 
approved only those tariff leaves filed in the initial compliance filing, however the two marketers using 
their own capacity opted to take Central Hudson capacity, therefore eliminating the need for the transition 
surcharge in the tariff. As the Company considers these housekeeping changes, the Company requests that 
the requirements of 66 (12)(b) of the Public Service Law as to newspaper publication be waived. 
 
 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Stacy Powers at (845) 486-5815. 
 
  
 
                                                    Yours very truly, 
 
 
                                               Michael L. Mosher 
          Vice President - Regulatory Affairs 
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